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18th May 2021
Good afternoon,

| am writing with reference to Wilmslow Rugby Club’s Licence Application. As it stands | object to
the premises licence application in its entirety.

This is a residential area and feel that there are several valid reasons for this to be rejected.

1. Prevention of Crime and Disorder

This could be risk of damage to houses and gardens in the vicinity during the outdoor events. An
increased risk of litter along with damage to cars, houses and gardens in the area of Powell Park.
An obvious risk of anti-social behaviour fuelled by alcohol and possibly drug use by people leaving
late at night. There are many families in the area who need to be considered.

2. Public Safety

Risk of accidents involving heavy lorries accessing the venue along Kings Road and adjoining
roads.

We have already informed the police of the inconsiderate drivers at the weekend who are going to
the rugby club, | can imagine this being 100 times worse day and night as | believe there could be
up to 5000

people 3 times a year and unlimited number of events with 500 people attending. It is entirely the
wrong kind of venue to be hosting these kind of events.

There is also the increased air pollution from high levels of traffic before and after the event.
As we are constantly told to reduce our carbon footprint | do not think that the greater increase in
vehicle numbers will help! Plus you will have inconsiderate parking outside residential houses,
doors banging,
drunken revellers.
3. Prevention of Public Nuisance
Excessive noise for local residents, especially late at night from events indoor and outdoor, as the
organisers will have no control over people’s behaviour one they leave the venue.
High intensity outdoor lighting causing light pollution and nuisance for local residents.
Significantly increased traffic and parking issues along the roads in Powell Park.
This is a quiet residential area and should be treated as such.
4. Protection of Children from Harm
Increased risk of accidents due to increased traffic, particularly heavy lorries and vans and taxis.
Increased “Stranger Danger” to children from the influx of people from outside the area.
Potential for inappropriate behaviour in a residential area.
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It is the most inappropriate application | have seen.

Many thanks
Regards



